
CLRC Legislative Committee Meeting - Approved
Monday, November 27, 2006

3:45 p.m.

CLRC

Present: Meg Van Patten, Baldwinsville Public Library; David Tiedemann, Syracuse University; Scott Kushner, Lafayette Public Library; Penelope Klein, liaison, CLRC.
Guest: Nancy Howe, CLRC; Susan Hughes, CLRC
Absent: Doreen Milcarek, OCPL; Kuki Haines, Matilda Joslyn Gage House; Richard Strauss. 
 Secretary Pro Tem
Nancy Howe
1. Minutes of October 23, 2006:   No quorum present to approve minutes.
2. Legislative Breakfast Update 

· Susan distributed a Press Release for the 12/1/06 Breakfast

· Received $25.00 gift card for 12/1/06 from Wegmans on James Street. Penelope will pick up the gift card; the committee decided to use it for fruit trays for the 12/1/2006 breakfast.
· Angela Thor received donations from Starbucks Coffee for the 12/01/06 breakfast (includes the sugar, cups, stirrers, napkins); CLRC needs to provide the creamer.
· Scott will provide bagels and cream cheese; CLRC will bring trays for the bagels.
· CLRC will check on paper good needed and juice for 12/1/06.
· Chittenango High School is sending 20 students to the MVCC breakfast. They will create their own nametags due to school policy and confidentiality.  

· The total count for the /1/ 06 breakfast is 34 people.
· The total count for the 12/8/06 breakfast is 54 people.
· Meg went over the list of what is needed for 12/1/06 breakfast food and Susan will check out the website for directions to clarify parking and logistics.
· Packets for Legislators: NYLA talking Points, NYS Library info, CLRC/NY3R’s brochures and Pencils.
· Packets for participants (NYLA talking points and State Library info)

· Planted Questions: Meg will find the old questions on her computer and send them to Penelope.
3. New York State Assembly Roundtable on Micro Enterprises
Penelope and Joyce Latham attended the Roundtable, held at the Southside Innovation Center, on November 20 to discuss the role that libraries play in promoting and supporting small businesses.  The Roundtable was convened because New York’s new Governor believes that micro enterprises will help to revitalize Upstate New York’s economy and the Assembly is researching ways to support it.
4. Committee Appointments: 
· Meg’s term has expired but she will continue at least until after the breakfasts.
· Penelope will check with Ann Harris to see if she will remain on the Committee.
5. Planning for Library Day 2007 in Albany

·  Liverpool High School is interested in sending 50 students to Lobby Day; Penelope will talk to them about the possibility of providing their own bus.
6. Next meeting –  Monday, January 8, 2007 at  3:45 p.m.  at CLRC
